REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm on Monday 30th June 2014 (unconfirmed)
Present: Cllr David Walker (Chair), Cllr R Beeby vice chair), Cllr J Taylor, Cllr J Santoro, Cllr A Lovett,   Cllr N Dalton, and, Cllr D Bunker
In attendance:  Mrs Alice Gardam (Clerk to the Parish Council)

Mrs Dawn Henfrey and Mr M Boulter were also present.

1. There were no apologies
2. To welcome the new clerk
Cllr Walker welcomed the new clerk Alice Gardam and thanked the previous clerk Dawn Henfrey for all of her hard work.
3.
a) The Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 12th May 2014 were accepted, approved and signed by the Chairman as a true and correct record.  Proposed by Cllr N Dalton, seconded by Cllr D Bunker.


b) The Minutes of Planning Meeting held on Tuesday 6th May 2014 were accepted, approved and signed by the Chairman as a true and correct record.  Proposed by Cllr R Beeby seconded by Cllr Jo Santoro
4.
Chairman’s Review


Sewer Flooding

The sewer flooding on Wysall Lane has been dealt with by STW. They will be returning by the 4th July to do a final cleanse of the system.

WW1 Commemoration

Flanders poppy seeds have been delivered to every house in the parish for personal use.

Annual Town and Parishes Meeting

The annual town and parishes meeting took place on Wednesday 25th June and was attended by Cllr Walker and the clerk. A copy of the agenda is appended to the minutes for further reference.

Speeding Traffic through the Village

The level of traffic along the A6006 is now unsustainable. Cllr Walker suggested a joint approach with the Wolds villages to try and combat the traffic flow. LCC are to carry out a survey in September. 

5.
Public Participation

a) Mrs Dawn Henfrey raised the issue of the heavy traffic flow along the A6006 and suggested that the parishioners become more involved in a campaign to find a solution to the issue.
6.
Planning Issues

a) 14/00607/FUL The Parker Family Rempstone Hall Farm, Ashby Road, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire, LE12 6RG. Residential development of 5 new dwellings; demolition of farm buildings; alteration of access. Decision Pending from R.B.C.

7.
Finance 


(a)
Bank Reconciliation was not available as a statement had not been received.



(b)
The Clerk presented Payment of Cheques since last meeting:
	Method of Payment
	Payee
	Reason
	Amt

	Chq no. 100013
	AON Insurance
	Parish Insurance
	£601.51

	 Debit Card
	B & Q
	Remembrance Poppies
	£164.00

	Chq no. 100015
	Mrs Dawn Henfrey
	Final Salary/Expenses Payment
	£408.94

	Chq no.100016
	Mrs Alice Gardam
	Expenses
	£17.00

	 
	 
	 
	£1,191.45



The application form for a new debit card for the clerk was signed and it was agreed to register with Autela to manage the clerk’s PAYE.

8. To update on the CCTV Project - J Santoro

The new CCTV camera on Wysall Lane is still not up and running. Mrs Dawn Henfrey is sourcing the correct paperwork to be completed in order for the new camera to start operating.
9. To report on Neighbourhood Watch – Cllr J Santoro

There was a number plate theft on Wysall Lane and a break in to a shed has been reported. 

10.
 To discuss the appointment of a new webmaster for the Parish Website


Nobody has responded to the advert for a new webmaster so it was agreed that George Henfrey would help with the maintenance of the website.

11. To discuss the need for a Pedestrian Crossing on Main Street

There has been a request to investigate the need for a pedestrian crossing on the A6006. Cllr Walker invited the Cllrs to comment. The majority expressed an interest in the request and it was agreed to follow this up with Borough Cllr Andrew Brown.
12. To discuss the distribution of agendas

The method of distributing the agendas to each household in the village was discussed. It was agreed this is both a costly and timely process for the Parish Council. With the next distribution in of the agenda in September parishioners will receive a reply slip asking if they would like to receive the agenda via e-mail.
13. Correspondence - none

14.
 Points of Interest (Councillors)

JS – Cllr Santoro asked if anyone had heard of any reports of vermin in the village.
AL – Cllr Lovett underlined the need to take action against the traffic flow problems in the village.
ND – Cllr Dalton asked if there was an update on the new village entrance sign which is to be installed very soon.

DB – Cllr Bunker asked when the hedge on School Lane is to be cut back, AG to find out.

DW – a) Cllr Walker reported that the oak footpath fingerpost is to be replaced by a tin one.
 (b)   - Town & Country Planning, general permitted development order 1995 4/00847/AGRIC.  N T Burton Contractors, Oaklands.  The prior approval of the Borough Council is required for the siting, design and external appearance of the proposed development.
RB – Cllr Beeby reported on the WW1 commemorations which are now to take place in 2016.

15.
Date of Next Meeting: Monday 15th September at 7.30 pm
There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 8.45 pm.

Signed: ____________________________

Date: ______________________________

